STATEMENT BY ZIMBABWE ON THE OCCASION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF THE REPUBLIC OF CAMEROON: 16 MAY 2018
Thank you Mr. President,

My delegation welcomes and thanks the delegation of the Republic of Cameroon for their national report, which details the progress that the country has made in implementing the recommendations arising from its second cycle review.

The adoption of the 2015-2019 National Action Plan for the Promotion and Protection of Human Rights has enabled Cameroon to be more focused in its efforts to promote and protect the human rights of its people. 
The Government also established the Emergency Growth and Employment Plan, under which funding was set aside for the development of key social sectors, including health, education, crop farming and livestock raising.
Furthermore, measures have been taken to promote and protect the rights of specific groups.  For instance, in order to combat discrimination against women and to promote gender equality, the National Gender Policy Paper was adopted, while the National Strategy to Combat Gender-based Violence was updated.  Also, the National Policy Paper on the Protection and Promotion of Persons with Disabilities and its related Action Plan for 2017-2021 were updated.

My delegation recommends that Cameroon:

· Completes the drafting of the National Family Policy Paper in order to adequately address the issue of early and forced marriages; and 
· Accelerates the process of updating the Civil Code with a view to enhancing the protection of children’s rights.
I thank you, Mr. President.
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